

User Guide

Contents

Introduction
Login7
Main Menu
Bills
Import Bills
Summary Reports
Itemised Reports
Private Circuits
Utilities
Cost Centre Management9
Inter Site Management
Phone Book Management 10
Group Bill Management 10
Mobile On-Net Management 10
Enhanced Facilities
Bespoke Report Generator11
Scheduler Client
Information11
Help11
Version11
View Settings
View Error Log 12
Import Bills Screen
Importing a single bill to a new project
Appending a Single Bill to an Existing Project
Importing Multiple OneBill Data Files17
Reports Overview
Report Drilldowns
Report Options
Report Navigation
Output Options
Report Details
Phonebook Options
Report Parameters
Account/Cost Centre Selection

Source Bill Reference	
Percent difference to highlight when comparing costs	
Include Calls For	
Select Call Hours	
Select Distance Bands	
Thresholds	
Exclusions	
Resetting Default Parameters	
Summary Reports Screen	
Report Descriptions	
Invoice	
VAT Statement	
Executive Summary	
Billing Services Summary	
Cost Centre Summary	
Cost Centre Hierarchy	
Current Bill By Service Number	
Zero Usage Report	
One Off Charges & Credits by Category	
Recurring Charges by Category	
Usage Charges Summary	
One Off Charges & Credits Summary	
Recurring Charges Summary	
Adjustments Summary	
Discount Summary	
One Off Charges & Credits Detail	
Recurring Charges Detail	
Adjustments Detail	
Archive Reports	
Archived by Cost Centre	
Archived by Service No	
Compare Current/Archive	
Compare Recurring Current/Archive	
Compare Usage Current/Archive	
New Numbers and Cessations	
Itemised Call Reports Screen	

Report Descriptions	38
100 Most Expensive Reports	38
100 Most Freq Called	38
100 Longest	39
General Reports	39
Call Summary Reports	41
Report Select Panels / Telemarketing Reports	43
Mobile Reports	43
Cost Centre Management	44
Update Cost Centres	45
Edit Cost Centres	45
Remove Cost Centres but leave Tel Nos/Cct IDs	48
Import Cost Centres from Comma Delimited (CSV) File	48
Restore Cost Centre Details From Bill	50
Update Featurenet Bill Numbers	50
Manage Address Information	50
Import Address Information from CSV	52
Address Import Exceptions	54
Inter Site Management	55
Retrieve Calling Tel Nos From Billing Information	56
Append Tel Nos from Comma Delimited (csv) file	57
Intersite Wizard	59
Step 1 - Welcome	59
Step 2 – Retrieve Numbers	60
Step 3 – Add DDI Ranges	61
Step 4 – Add Telephone Numbers	63
Step 5 - Finished	65
Edit Telephone Numbers	66
Create DDI Ranges	68
Phone Book Management	70
Retrieve Tel Nos from Billing Information	70
Append Tel Nos from Comma Delimited (csv) file	72
Edit Phone Book	73
Apply Phone Book to Reports	75
Group Bill Management	75
Mobile On-Net Management	77

Change My Password 78

Introduction

Welcome to BT Analyst Elite

Analyst Elite is a software package that enables you to view the details of your monthly BT bill through a wide variety of reporting facilities. Through these reports, you may check the basic summarised details of your bill, or view more detailed information on any aspect of the bill.

Analyst Elite also includes various management facilities that allow you to view the charges applied to separate areas of your organisation.

As you receive each bill, the bill data file can be imported into Analyst Elite. Once imported, you can view the details of your bill at various levels, from simple summary reports to comprehensive, itemised reports.

Login

When BT Analyst Elite starts, you will be presented with a Login screen, as shown below:

BT Analyst Elite - P	lease Login:		
BT			
Username			
Password			
SQL Server			
	Cancel	OK	

Your username and password should be provided by your system Administrator. The SQL Server is the name of the SQL Server instance on which Elite has been set up.

Once you have entered your credentials, click "OK". If the credentials are valid, the main menu will then be displayed.

Main Menu

Once you have logged in, you will be presented with the Main Menu, as shown below:

🝘 BT Analyst Elite			– 🗆 X
BT			Analyst Elite
Bills Summary Reports Itemised Call Reports Private Circuits	Utilities Cost Centre Management Inter Site Management Phone Book Management Group Bill Management Mobile On-Net Management Create BTBA Projects Change My Password	Enhanced Facilities Bespoke Report Generator	Information Help Version View Settings View Error Log
			Exit

When first opening Analyst Elite, all buttons are enabled. However, once a project has been selected, the buttons on the menu are enabled depending on the type of project that has been loaded. Therefore, some buttons may be greyed-out.

The options from the main menu are split into four categories:

Bills

The "Bills" category includes the following sections:

Import Bills

Clicking this button takes you to the "Import" screen. This screen allows you to import your latest bill data into Analyst Elite. Please see the "Import Bills Screen" section for more details.

Summary Reports

Clicking this button takes you to the Summary Reports screen. These reports offer an overview of the various charges contained within the bill, e.g. your Invoice, or summaries of Usage charges, Recurring Charges or Discounts. Please see the "Summary Reports Screen" section for more details.

Itemised Reports

Clicking this button takes you to the Itemised Reports screen. These reports show a more detailed view of the charges that make up the bill. For example, all calls made within the billing period, the 100 Most Frequently called numbers, or calls to Directory Enquiries. Please see "Itemised Call Reports Screen" on page 37 for more details.

Private Circuits

Clicking this button takes you to the Private Circuits Reports screen. These reports are dedicated to Private Circuit charges contained in the bill, e.g. Maintenance charges, Circuit Activity and Network Charges.

Utilities

The "Utilities" category is comprised of the following sections

Cost Centre Management

Analyst Elite provides the possibility of creating a Cost Centre structure that reflects the organisation of your company, and assigning each telephone number on the bill to one of those Cost Centres. For example, you may wish to create a Cost Centre for each office or branch, and then assign all telephone numbers within each office to the relevant Cost Centre.

The Cost Centre Management screen provides the facilities to create and amend a Cost Centre structure as required. Please see "Cost Centre Management" on page 42 for more details. Cost Centre changes made in one project will be carried over automatically to any other projects using the same account number.

Inter Site Management

Some reports within Analyst Elite provide information on calls between different telephone numbers within your organisation. The Inter Site Management facility allows you to associate each of your telephone numbers with a site name, which can then be included in Inter Site reports, making it clearer which sites have been in communication

with each other. Changes to the Inter Site setup of one project will be carried over automatically to other projects under the same account number. Please see "Inter Site Management" on page 55 for more details.

Phone Book Management

This facility allows you to assign a name to any of the telephone numbers appearing in your bill, whether they are your telephone numbers, or those of the recipients of the calls. You can then set these names to appear in many of the Analyst Elite reports, either instead of, or as well as the actual numbers. Name changes made to the currently loaded project will be carried over to any other projects using the same account number. For more information, please see the "Phone Book Management" section.

Group Bill Management

Group Bill Management allows you to assign Group Names to specific Bills within your project. Group names may be added, deleted, or amended, as required.

Mobile On-Net Management

This facility is used to identify calls between originating handsets and numbers added to this facility as On-Net. Any changes or additions via this facility will not be shown in the current project but will apply to the next and any subsequent imports.

Enhanced Facilities

Bespoke Report Generator

This is a separate program distributed with BT Analyst Elite that allows you to formulate your own reports, where Analyst Elite may not provide the exact content that you require. You may select which columns to include in your report, set parameters, and define any column totals you require. Reports can be saved, so that they may be run against any project.

Scheduler Client

This program is run in conjunction with Elite Scheduler Server, which should be run on the Elite Server. Scheduler Client is used to automatically run Elite reports against any project. The user may define which reports to run as part of a schedule, and specify a date and time to run it. Reports can be output to Excel or CSV and, if required, emailed to report recipients. See the Elite Scheduler Client User Guide for more details.

Information

Help

This displays the in-program Help facility. It includes an overview, and then detailed information on each section of the application. It also includes a Search facility to look for specific items.

Version

This displays the version number of your installation of BT Analyst Elite. It is recommended that you always install the latest version. It also displays the date on which your version of Elite will expire, the date and version of the current Call Lookup file (BASpNum), and the folder path being used for system files.

View Settings

This displays the current user, and its user level, the Timeout setting for reports, the number of records to include on each page of a report, and the maximum number of calls to include in CSV output files. It also displays whether Excel and HTML outputs are available on the computer.

View Error Log

This displays the error log for the current user. Where problems are being experienced, it is useful to forward this file to User Support to aid in fault resolution.

Import Bills Screen

Clicking on the "Import Bills" button on the main menu opens the following window:



This is the window used to import your monthly bill. There are a number of ways to import bills, which are detailed below:

Importing a single bill to a new project

When you first open the Import screen, a frame is displayed entitled "Select Import Type". This frame contains buttons for each data type that is supported by Analyst Elite. First, tick any checkboxes that apply to your import (e.g. "Exclude Itemised Calls"), and then click the button for the data type you want to import (e.g. "Single OneBill", "Featurenet " etc.), and select the data file you wish to import.

Please note that data files are often distributed to customers within a "Zip" file, which compresses the data into a smaller file. This Zip file **cannot be imported into Analyst Elite**. The data files must be extracted from the zip before importing. Similarly, some Windows setups allow the user to use the "Open File" dialog box to navigate into, and select files from within a Zip file. As above, this should **not** be done when selecting data files to import. The files **must** be extracted to a standard Windows folder to be imported.

The file you have selected will then be displayed in a "Project" frame on the right-hand side.

Create SQL Database	
BT	
Specify the name and the properties	of the SQL Database
Database Name	ImportExample
Data File Path and FileName	c:\Program Files\Microsoft SQL Server\MSS
Data File Size	91 MB
Log File Path and FileName	c:\Program Files\Microsoft SQL Server\MSS
Log File Size	10 MB
Create	Cancel

Click the button marked "Create New Database". The following window will be displayed:

Using this window, you may set a database name, and adjust the file sizes for the data and log files, if you wish. It is recommended that you leave these sizes at the default values, unless specifically required.

Click the "Create" button, and Analyst Elite will create the new database on the server.

You will then be offered a number of options for the type of import you have chosen. For example, if you have selected a OneBill import, the following options are displayed:

Exclude Calls from Line –	Calls to Mobiles	International	C Other	🔲 On-Net	Include C	all Dates	
					© All	C Selected Period	

You should check or uncheck the boxes, depending on your own requirements.

Click the "Start Import" button to begin the import. The progress of the import will be displayed, as shown below:

1. Create SQL Database Structure	Started - 13:57:37 - Ended 13:57:37
2. Clear Database (if applicable)	Started - 13:57:37 - Ended 13:57:37
3. Clear Indexes	Started - 13:57:37 - Ended 13:57:37
4. Import Bill Data	Started - 13:57:37
Importing	One Bill Plus records 1450
5. Create Indexes	
5. Create Indexes 6. Create Cost Centres	
5. Create Indexes 6. Create Cost Centres 7. Create Trend Information	

Once the import has completed, Analyst Elite will confirm completion and detail the number of records imported, as shown below:



Elite will then display the Invoice for the project imported. Where more than one invoice is contained in the data, Elite will display an Invoice Summary, containing details for each Invoice.

Appending a Single Bill to an Existing Project

If you want to view charges across an extended period, it is possible to import a number of data files to a single project. To do this, take the following steps:

- 1. Once you have selected the data type and data file to be imported, click the button marked "Existing Database".
- 2. From the list of projects displayed, select a project into which your new file will be imported.
- 3. Select if you want to delete any existing records (i.e. to keep the project, but to remove all current data from it, and replace the data with the contents of your selected file), or to append the data in your current file to the project.
- 4. Select which import options you require using the checkboxes displayed.
- 5. Click "Start Import

The import will then progress, as for creating a new database.

Importing Multiple OneBill Data Files

Analyst Elite provides the option to import multiple BT OneBill data files at the same time. This can be done taking the following steps:

1. In the section marked "Select Import Type", click the "Multiple OneBills" button. The following dialog will be displayed:

Select Multiple F7 Files	×
BT	
C: [OS]	0331XXXX-M09401-MY ONEBILLPI 0331XXXX-M19801-MY ONEBILLPI 8112XXX-M07101-MY ONEBILLPI 8112XXX-M07101-MY ONEBILLPI x attacken from the first selected file
Apply	Cancel

Use the dialog to navigate to the folder containing your data files. The data files must be contained in a single folder.

Select the files you wish to import by checking the boxes next to the relevant filenames. Once you have selected the files you require, click the "Apply" button. If you wish to quit out of the "Multiple BT OneBill" option altogether, click "Cancel".

Once you have made your choice, the first file selected will be displayed on the import screen in the box marked "Import File".

You may now either import all the data to a new project, or append them to an existing project. Where an existing project is to be used, you may delete out old records, or append the new data to the existing records.

Once the import has completed, Analyst Elite will open the Invoice Summary report, showing summarised information on all invoices contained in the imported files.

Reports Overview

BT Analyst Elite provides three sets of reports: Summary Reports, Itemised Call Reports, and Private Circuits Reports, each accessed by a button on the Main Menu.

Report Drilldowns

The buttons for the reports on both Summary and Itemised screens are colourcoded, as shown below:

Billing
Invoice
VAT Statement
Executive Summary
Billing Services Summary
Cost Centre Reports
Cost Centre Summary
Cost Centre Hierarchy
Account Level Reports
Current Bill By Service Number
Zero Usage Summary Report

Buttons with a darker background colour signify that the report for that button contains "Drilldowns". That is, once the report has opened, it is possible to click on a line in that report to view further, more detailed reports. Those buttons with a lighter background are single-level reports.

For example, if you click on the "Current Bill By Service No." report on the Summary Reports screen, the following report is produced:

rent E	Bill By Service N	umber									- 0		
)							Curr for MY O	ent Bil	l By S scustom	Service Nu	imbe		
Click	on a line to drill	formore detail. Sort r	aport by clicking co	ump booding	c. Dight clic	k on a talani	ononumbert	io undato the Phe	ne Rock for th	atott			
CUCK	on a une to una	for more dectail. Sort it	cpore by cacking co	anninneading	s. rugne cac	K ON a telepi	ione number (o update the r ne	Sile Book for th	accity			
Onel	Bill A/C	VP 0331											
				Bill Total	VAT (£)	Total Pa	yable (£)						
				Excl VAT (£)									
				26525.83	3938.52	304	64.35						
	Causian Na /D	- Itan No	Conviou	Tabal F		VATION	TataKS	Decuric (S)	11(5)	Corres Documina(S)	Creation		
	SELVICE NUTH	er Account No	Service	TUGLE	X VAT(Z)	VAT(Z)	rocal(2)	necumny(z)	Usaye(z)	aross necurring(z)	01022 \		
	Total Charges			1	26525.83	3938.52	30464.35	15930.08	10390.38	15930.08			
	008	WM0081	Telephony		21.99	3.30	25.29	21.99	0.00	21.99			
	0120625	EA9239	Telephony		14.87	2.23	17.10	14.87	0.00	14.87			
	0122783	ND5223	Telephony		32.26	4.84	37.10	14.87	17.39	14.87			
	0122851	LC0863	Telephony		14.87	2.23	17.10	14.87	0.00	14.87			
	0123471	SM8358	Telephony		14.87	2.23	17.10	14.87	0.00	14.87			
	0124267	SS5054	Telephony		68.93	10.35	79.28	14.87	54.06	14.87			
	0124382	SD3696	Telephony		14.87	2.23	17.10	14.87	0.00	14.87			
	0124522	EA9869	I elephony		14.87	2.23	17.10	14.87	0.00	14.8/			
	0124522	EA/133	I elephony		14.87	2.23	17.10	14.87	0.00	14.8/			
	0124522	EA1684	Telephony	_			134.09	20.12	154.21	20.73	6.99	20.73	
	0124522	EA4592	I elephony		15.14	2.27	17.41	14.87	0.27	14.87			
	0124532	EA6293	I elephony		14.97	2.25	17.22	14.87	0.10	14.87			
	0124538	EA3330	Telephony		14.87	2.23	17.10	14.87	0.00	14.8/			
	0124538	EA5257	Telephony		14.87	2.23	17.10	14.87	0.00	14.87			
_	0124538	EA3846	Telephony		14.87	2.23	17.10	14.87	0.00	14.87			
_	0124538	EA6034	Telephony		14.87	2.23	17.10	14.87	0.00	14.87			
_	0124544	EA1057	Telephony		14.07	2.23	17.10	14.07	0.00	14.07			
_	0124344	EATOSY	Telephony		14.07	2.23	17.10	14.07	0.00	14.0/	Ň		
		•									,		
	110.00	24											
Refe	rence: VP 03	31		\sim \cdot							_		

This report shows each service number found in the bill, and the charges associated with it. If you want more detail on a specific service number, click on the line in the report that contains that service number. Analyst Elite will respond by showing you a further report, like this:

(#) Bill Detail						– 🗆 X
BT				Bill D for MY ON	etai EBILLE	l PLUS CUSTOMER
Account No = SS5054 Tax Pt Date = 12/08/2009 Cost Centre 1 TELEPHONY Usage Network Services facilities Direct-dialled notional Direct-dialled notional Direct-dialled notional Direct-dialled other Total Usage Recurring Line Rental Customer Option Charge Total Recurring Total (Excl VAT) VaT Total Adjustments Total Adjustments Total (Incl VAT) Second Second Sec	Network Services Cost Centre 2 Charge(E) 0.10 2.24 31.79 17.68 2.24 54.06 Charge(E) 14.87 0.00 14.87 0.00 79.28 EPHONY. Only Categori	Cost Centre 3 Usage From 06/07/2009 06/07/2009 06/07/2009 06/07/2009 06/07/2009 06/07/2009 01/08/2009 01/08/2009 01/08/2009 01/08/2009	0124267 Cost Centre 4 Usage To 04/08/2009 04/08/2009 04/08/2009 04/08/2009 04/08/2009 04/08/2009 04/08/2009 31/08/2009 31/08/2009 31/08/2009	Monthly Bill Cost Centre 5		Call Detail Special Call Charges Recurring Charges One Off Charges & Credits Adjustments
nvoice Reference: VP.033		-				
Date (and Tax 12/08/2009	Print O	utputs	Report Deta	ils Previo	ous	Exit

This report shows you what charges have been applied to your chosen service number, to result in the summary figures you viewed in the report at the previous level.

Many reports allow you to drill down to multiple levels, showing different levels of detail. You just need to select a line in the report that is of interest. Some reports, such as the one above, also allow you to jump to other reports (in this case the "Call Detail" report), via buttons displayed at the side of the report grid.

Report Options

Report Navigation

Where more detailed reports are available, but those reports do not refer to a specific line at the current level, a "Next Level" button is provided, to allow you to go to the next level of detail.

As you navigate through the levels of the report, "Previous" buttons are provided (as above), which allow you to navigate back to the last level of detail that you were

viewing. So, for example, you could view the details for one service number, click "Previous" to go back to the preceding report, then drill down on another service number to see the details for that number.

At any point, you may click the "Exit" button, which will close all reports, and return you to the Summary Reports screen.

Output Options

Analyst Elite offers two options for outputting reports. Most allow the user to output the report to an Excel worksheet (where Excel is installed on the PC), or to output to a Comma Separated Values file (or "CSV file"). In some cases, the report content is too large to allow an Excel facility, so this will not be offered.

Report Details

Each report includes a "Report Details" button. Pressing this button displays a window showing the report title, and time at which the report was produced. It also describes the parameters that have been set before running the report, as shown below:



Phonebook Options

Many reports include columns where phonebook entries are displayed either alongside, or instead of, the originating and called numbers. Where this is the case, there will also be a button which will allow you to enable, or disable, the phonebook (marked "Enable Phone Book", or "Disable Phone Book" respectively). By changing the Phonebook settings, you may alter the display of the report to include, or leave out, phonebook entries for the service numbers included in the report.

When phonebook entries are displayed, it is also possible to amend the phonebook entries, without having to go to the "Phonebook Management" screen. Where a service number, or its phonebook entry, is displayed, click that entry with the right mouse button. The following window will appear:

Edit Phone Book details			- 🗆	×
BT				
		Phone Book Names		
		PERSONNEL MANUFACTURING		
0124522 Selected Tel.No				
Type a name in the box Phone Book name from to apply that name to th	above or double click on a n the Phone Book Names list ne selected telephone number			
		Add Edit	Delete	
Save Changes	Cancel Changes	Help	Ex	it

To enter a phonebook entry for the selected number, click on the "Add" button to enter a new name. This new name will then appear in the "Phone Book Names" list:

🗊 Edit Phone Book details			- 0	×
BT				
012452 Selected Tel.No Type a name in the bo Phone Book name fro to apply that name to	kabove or double click on a m the Phone Book Names list the selected telephone number	Phone Book Names HEAD OFFICE PERSONNEL MANUFACTURING	Delete	
Save Changes	Cancel Changes	Help	Ex	it

You may now use this name for any service number.

To apply the name to the chosen service number, double-click the name in the list. That name will then be displayed next to the service number. Click "Save Changes", and the name will be stored for the number. Click "Exit", and the report you are viewing will refresh, replacing your chosen service number with the phone book name, where applicable.

You may amend or delete the phonebook name for a given service number using the same screen.

Report Parameters

On the right-hand side of both reports screens, in frames marked "Selection Parameters" are various parameters that may be used to focus the reports on specific areas in which you might be interested. The parameters only apply to specific reports and Bill types – the parameters that apply to each report are signified by the colour-coding below each report button, to match the background colours of the parameters on the right. So, for example, on the Summary Reports screen, the "Current Bill By Service No." report has a button like this:

Current Bill By Service Number

The red line underneath signifies that the "Source Bill Reference" parameter (on the right-hand side, with a red bar next to it) may be used in conjunction with the report (please note that this parameter is only applicable for "OneBill" type bills).

The pink line underneath signifies that the "Account/Cost Centre Selection" parameters (on the right-hand side, with a pink bar next to it) may also be used.

If a report button has **no** lines displayed underneath, then parameters do not apply to that particular report (e.g. the Invoice report).

Parameters are also applied to all drilldowns from each report. So if you set parameters and run a report, then drill down, any lower-level reports will also be limited to those parameters you have set.

Any combination of applicable parameters may be applied to a report.

The parameters offered are as follows:

Account/Cost Centre Selection

Applies to: All Reports

This parameter enables you to select specific areas of the bill to include in your report. The default setting is to include **all** numbers included in the bill. You may, however, choose to limit the report to the following:

- Selected Originating No/Cct ID This limits the report to a specific Originating number. If you select this option, a dropdown box appears next to it, from which you may select a single originating number to include in the reports.
- Multi-level Cost Centre Select

This allows you to focus reports on a specific Cost Centre, from anywhere within your Cost Centre structure (see "Cost Centre Management" on page 42 for more details). If you select this option, a set of dropdown boxes appears, allowing you to select a Cost Centre at each level of the structure, down to five levels. So, for example, if you wanted to view details for the level 2 Cost Centre "Manufacturing", which was a member of the level 1 Cost Centre "London", you would enter the following:

- A	count/Cost Centre Sele	ction	-=					
	C All Accounts							
	C Selected Originating No/Cct ID							
	O Multi level Cost Centre Select							
	Select Level 1	London						
	Select Level 2	Manufacturing 🗨						
	Select Level 3	▼						

The Level 3 parameter would be left blank. Choosing these parameters, and running the "Current Bill By Service No" report, as above, results in the following report:

	Bill A/C	VP 0331		Bill Total	VAT (S)	Total Pa	able (8)				
				Excl VAT (£)	VAT (2)	Tutaira	able (c)				
				26525.83	3938.52	3046	4.35				
	Comion No.	Pof Account No.	Corvino	Total F		VATE	Tatal(S)	Peouring(\$)	Hango(£)	Gross Boouring(\$)	Gross II
	Service NO/	Her Account No	SELVICE	locarc	* *****	¥A1(2)		Necuring(2)	Usaye(z)	aloss neculing(2)	01055 0
-	I otal Charge	S CCEDEA	Talanhanu		322.35	48.37	370.72	154.56	61.42	154.56	
┢	012426	553034	Telephony		14.97	2.23	17.10	14.07	0.00	14.07	
<u> </u>	0124502	E49869	Telephony		14.87	2.23	17.10	14.87	0.00	14.87	
-	0124522	EA7133	Telephony		14.87	2.23	17.10	14.87	0.00	14.87	
	0124522	EA1684	Telephony		134.09	20.12	154.21	20.73	6.99	20.73	
	0124522	EA4592	Telephony		15.14	2.27	17.41	14.87	0.27	14.87	
	0124532	EA6293	Telephony		14.97	2.25	17.22	14.87	0.10	14.87	
	0124538	EA3330	Telephony		14.87	2.23	17.10	14.87	0.00	14.87	
	0124538	EA5257	Telephony		14.87	2.23	17.10	14.87	0.00	14.87	
	0124538	EA3846	Telephony		14.87	2.23	17.10	14.87	0.00	14.87	
											J

The "Bill Total" statistics at the top remain the same as they apply to the whole bill, but the content of the main report is very different, as the data contained has been limited to just the one Cost Centre.

• Cost Centre level "X"

It is possible to view the reports with the content limited to a specific Cost Centre, at a particular level. Continuing the example from above, your organisation might comprise a number of departments (recorded at Cost Centre level 1), which are distributed throughout a number of cities (recorded at Cost Centre level 2). It would be possible to view the details for **all** departments within one city by selecting the "Cost Centre level 2" parameter, and entering, "Manufacturing", for example (as below).



This will show figures for **all** departments present at the Manufacturing Level 2 Cost Centre. As you can see, it is possible to set a parameter for all five levels of your Cost Centre structure.

Source Bill Reference

Applies to: Summary Reports

This parameter is only valid for "UK OneBill" type projects. A OneBill project may consist of a number of Source Bills. By clicking the dropdown box, it is possible to select a single Source Bill, on which to base the reports.

Percent difference to highlight when comparing costs

Applies to: Summary Reports

This parameter applies only to Archive Reports. Please see "Archive Reports" on page 36 for more details

Include Calls For

Applies to: Itemised Reports

This parameter defines which days, and which dates, will be included in the report to be run.

ſ	nclude Calls For - ▼ Sat ▼ Sun	Mon V Tue V Wed V	Thu 🔽 Fri
	Dates between	22/06/2009 - And 07/08	8/2009 🔻

To include only certain days in the report, check or uncheck the tickboxes next to the days as required. You can also set the report to run only for a given date range by setting the start and end date for the report using the dateboxes shown.

You must check at least one day for the report to run. Similarly, you must enter dates where the end date is **on or after** the start date, otherwise the report will not run.

Select Call Hours

Applies To: Itemised Reports

You can select reports to include calls only within certain time ranges.



For time ranges within the same day, enter a start time and finish time as required. If the times you wish to include in the report run from one day to the next, (e.g. from 17:00 on Monday to 08:00 on Tuesday), select the times as necessary, then check the "OverNight" tickbox on the right-hand side. If you select a finish time that is earlier than the start time, but do **not** check this box, the report will not run.

Select Distance Bands

Applies To: Itemised Reports

Telephone calls have an associated distance band, dependent on the originating, and receiving telephone numbers. All the distance bands available are displayed in a list as part of this parameter setting:

5	Select Distancebands	
	Line to Local Line to National Line to Mobile Line to International Line to Other	

The standard setting for Analyst Elite is to include all these distance bands. However, it is possible to alter this by selecting one or more distance bands from the list provided. If distance bands are selected, only those chosen will be included in the report.

Thresholds

Applies To: Itemised Reports

This parameter enables you to include only calls within a given cost or duration range.

T	hresholds		
	Cost between (£)	And (£)	
	Duration between(mins)	And (mins)	

To run reports with a Cost or Duration range parameter, enter a lower and upper range of in the respective textboxes. Please note, the lower range must be equal to, or smaller than, the upper range, for the report to run.

Exclusions

This parameter allows you to exclude required originating numbers from reports.



If you click on the "Exclusions" button displayed, the following window will be provided:

Numbers to Exclude	×
ВТ	
Please enter called number ranges belo TelNo * Partial numbers may be entered, for example 01 will find calls to all numbers beginning with 01, A02 will find calls to all numbers beginning	w then click OK Load Nos Save Nos Delete All Delete
A02	
Cancel	OK

You may now enter as many service numbers as you require in the list marked "TelNo". When you have entered all the numbers you wish to exclude, click the button marked "Save Nos" to save your list.

You may amend the list at any point by selecting any of the numbers you have entered, and clicking the "Delete" button. You may also delete all the numbers in one go by clicking the "Delete All" button.

If you have a set of numbers that you regularly wish to exclude from reports, but do not wish to enter that list every time, you can save the list to a CSV file. To do this, click on "Save Nos" and then, in the dialog box provided, enter a name for the file and save it in your preferred location.

If you want to retrieve these numbers again at a later point, click on "Load Nos" and, with the dialog box provided, select the file you saved earlier. The file will then be loaded into the list.

Once you have made all the changes you require, click "OK". To exit without saving your changes (since the last time you clicked "Save Nos"), click "Cancel".

Resetting Default Parameters

If you wish to undo any parameters you may have set, and to return to the original settings for the project, click the "Default Settings" button. This will reset all parameters.

Summary Reports Screen

Clicking the Summary Reports button on the main menu opens the following screen:

Summary Reports		– 🗆 X
BT		Analyst Elite
BT One Bill Summary Reports With the exception of the invoice and VAT statement, VAT figures are indicative or instances may show differences from the account level charges applied. Filling Invoice VAT Statement Executive Summary Billing Services Summary Billing Services Summary Cost Centre Reports Cost Centre Hierarchy Account Level Reports Current Bill By Service Number	Select Database	e ImportExample Featurenet Reports Invoice Charges Summary Recurring Charges Scredits Control off Charges & Credits Control off Charges & Credits Control off Charges & Credits Call Summary Call Summary Call Summary Call Summary Selection Parameters Coloured markers indicate which parameters apply when selecting reports. Acount/Cost Centre Selection Call Accounts C
Zero Usage Summary Report Report Select Panels BT One Bill Cost Element Reports Archived Reports Click the Report Help button for help regarding the use of parameter selection The darker coloured buttons indicate that drill-down is possible for the report		C Multi level Cost Centre Select C Cost Centre level 1 C Cost Centre level 2 C Cost Centre level 3 C Cost Centre level 3 C Cost Centre level 5 c Source RIII Reference
One Bill Project, Featurenet reports not available for this project		One Bill Reports only)
Report Help	Default Settings	Stop Report Exit

On the left-hand side, in the frame marked "BT Summary Reports", are the various reports that can be run, displayed in the three frames marked "Billing", "Cost Centre Reports", and "Account Level Reports".

Further reports are available, which may be viewed by clicking one of the buttons marked "BT Cost Element Reports", or "Archived Reports". The reports associated with these buttons are then displayed immediately to the right of those already shown, as displayed below:

Summary Reports			- 🗆 X .
BT			Analyst Elite
BI One Bill Summary Reports With the exception of the invoice and VAT statement Instances may show differences from the account level Billing Invoice VAT Statement Executive Summary Billing Services Summary Cost Centre Reports Cost Centre Reports Cost Centre Hierarchy Account Level Reports Current Bill By Service Number Zero Usage Summary Report Peport Select Panels BT One Bill Cost Element Reports Archived Reports Click the Report Heip Jotton for help regarding the us The darker coloured buttons indicate that drill-down in One Bill Project, Featurent reports not available for the set of th	VAT figures are indicative only and in a few el charges applied. Cost Elements By Category Usage Charges One Off Charges & Credits Recurring Charges One Off Charges & Credits Recurring Charges Adjustments Discount Cost Elements Detail One Off Charges & Credits Recurring Charges Adjustments et of parameter selection (possible for the report his project	Select Database	Summary Discount Summary iarges Discount Breakdown i&Credits Commitment Charge Summary immary Group Bill Summary iarges Accounts indicate which parameters apply when selecting reports. selection S ignating No/Cct Cotentre Select isevel 1 S isevel 2 S isevel 3 S isevel 5 Cone Bill Reports only)
Report Help	Default Settings	Stop Repo	rt Exit

On the right-hand side of the form are the various parameters that may be assigned to the reports. Please see "Report Parameters" on page 23 for more details.

Report Descriptions

Invoice

This report shows the most basic information on the charges contained in the project. Where more than one bill is contained in the project, the Invoice report is preceded by an Invoice Summary, listing the details for each bill. You may then select a specific Invoice to view.

VAT Statement

This report shows the VAT rates applied to each bill in the project. Where more than one VAT rate has been applied, each rate will be displayed, along with the charges to which that rate has been assigned. It is possible to drill down on each rate to view the specific charges allocated to it.

Executive Summary

This report shows a summary of all charges, before discounts and VAT, for each service.

Billing Services Summary

This report shows a summary of all charges after discounts and VAT, for each service. It is then possible to drill down to view further details for each service.

Cost Centre Summary

This report shows the costs at each level in your Cost Centre Structure. You may drill down through the structure by clicking on a line in each level of the report. You may also jump to a particular level of your Cost Centre structure by selecting the required level from a dropdown box at the top right-hand corner of the report. Selecting a Cost Centre level shows **all** Cost Centres at that level, regardless of which Cost Centres you may have drilled down through up to that point.

Cost Centre Hierarchy

This report shows the Cost Centre details for each service number in the bill, showing the Cost Centre at each level, the amount of discount, the discount option and address details for that Cost Centre.

Current Bill By Service Number

This report shows the details for each service number, including the account number under which it appears, the service used, Net and Gross charges, and Cost Centre details.

Zero Usage Report

This report details those service numbers which have had a Usage charge of zero in the loaded bill.

One Off Charges & Credits by Category

This report shows the totals for each type of One Off Charge or Credit.

Recurring Charges by Category

This report shows the totals for each type of Recurring charge.

Usage Charges Summary

This report shows a summary of each Usage charge applied to each service number, along with a total Usage charge for each of those numbers.

One Off Charges & Credits Summary

This report shows a summary of each One Off charge and credit, for each service number, along with a total Usage charge for each of those numbers.

Recurring Charges Summary

This report shows a summary of each Recurring charge type applied to each service number, along with a total of all Recurring charges for that number.

Adjustments Summary

This report shows a summary of each Adjustment type applied to each service number, along with a total of all Adjustments for that number.

Discount Summary

This report shows a summary of each Discount type applied to each service number, along with a total of all Discounts for that number.

One Off Charges & Credits Detail

This report shows detailed information on all One Off Charges applied to each service number, where that information is available in the data.

Recurring Charges Detail

This report shows detailed information on each Recurring charge within the bill, where that information is available in the data.

Adjustments Detail

This report shows detailed information on each Adjustment within the bill, where that information is available in the data.

Archive Reports

A number of archive reports are provided to enable the user to view details from previously archived projects. Each time a bill is imported, the summary information for the bill is automatically archived to a file with a name based on first ten characters of the name given to the project, with the letters "Arch" and the bill date appended to the end of the file name. When one of the archive reports is selected, the user is automatically shown a list of the available archives to view. Note that only archives with the same account number as the currently selected project may be viewed.

Archived by Cost Centre

This report shows the costs at each level in your Cost Centre Structure for a selected Archive file. The report always commences at cost centre level 1 and allows you to drill down through the structure by clicking on a line in each level of the report.

Archived by Service No

This report shows the details for a selected archive file for each service number, including the account number under which it appears, the service used, Net and Gross charges, and Cost Centre details.

Compare Current/Archive

This report allows a primary archive and up to 2 secondary archives to be selected for comparison against the current project. The report shows the total values for each cost centre for the selected project and each selected archive. It also shows the percentage difference between the current project and the primary archive and highlights entries that are not present in both the current project and the primary archive. The report always commences at cost centre level 1 and allows you to drill down through the structure by clicking on a line in each level of the report.

Compare Recurring Current/Archive

This report compares the recurring charges contained in the current bill with those contained in a selected archive. This allows the user to identify how recurring charges have behaved over the selected timescale

Compare Usage Current/Archive

This report compares Usage statistics across the current bill, and a selected archive.
New Numbers and Cessations

This report identifies those service numbers which have either begun use, or been taken out of use within the timescale of the selected project and archive.

Itemised Call Reports Screen

Clicking on the "Itemised Call Reports" button on the Main Menu opens the following screen:

Itemised Call Reports			>
ат			Analyst Elite
Itemised Call Reports			Select Database ImportExample
100 Most Expensive	General Reports	Report Select Panels	Selection Decemptor:
All Calls	All Call Records	Telemarketing	Include Calls For -
UK Calls	Calls To Number	Mobile Reports	Sat 🗹 Sun 🔽 Mon 🔽 Tue 🔽 Wed 🔽 Thu 🖉 Fri
Countries	Calls Not To Number	International Summary	Dates between 22/06/2009 And 07/08/2009
Calls to Mobiles	Calls From Tel.No.	Hardware Details	Select call hours/Timeband
Destination	ChargeCard Calls	Management Summary	after 00:00:00 before 23:59:59 Help
Roamed From Mobile	Directory Enquiries	Mobile Call Category	Select Distancebands
	Directory Enquines	inobic ducotcycly	Line to Local
	Special Call Charges		Line to Mobile
100 Most Freq Called			Line to International Line to Other
All Calls			
UK Calls			Thresholds
Countries			Cost between (±) And (±)
Calls to Mobiles	- Call Summary Reports		Account/Cost Centre Selection
Roamed From Mobile	All Calls Summary		All Accounts
	Summany by Tel No		C Selected Originating No C Multi level Cost Centre Select
	Summary by rearror		O Cost Centre level 1
100 Longest	Summary by Cost		C Cost Centre level 2
Calls by Duration	Summary by Duration		C Cost Centre level 3
	Inter Site Analysis		C Cost Centre level 4
			C Lies Selection
	Call Trends		C Line Selection
	GPRS Summary		Select Data
	Line Selection		O Voice Calls From Lines O Data Calls From Lines O All Ca
			All Calls From Lines Calls From Mobiles
			Evolucione
			Define numbers to exclude from Exclusions
The darker coloured buttons indicate Click the Report Help button for help	that drill-down is possible for the report regarding the use of parameter selection		Call Class Selector (mobile calls only)
	Report Help	Defau	It Settings Fxit

The window consists of two main sections, one containing buttons to run the various reports provided, and one containing parameters that may be applied to the reports. For details on report parameters, please see "Report Parameters" on page 23.

Report Descriptions

100 Most Expensive Reports

All Calls

This report shows the 100 most expensive calls in the bill, regardless of destination.

• UK Calls

This report shows the 100 most expensive calls within the UK, excluding calls to Mobiles.

Countries

The costs for calls to international destinations are totalled, and the countries and international mobile destinations with the 100 highest totals are displayed.

• Calls to Mobiles

This report displays the 100 most expensive calls to UK mobile phones.

• Destinations

This report shows the 100 telephone numbers that were called, at the greatest cost within the bill's timespan.

• Roamed From Mobile

This report shows the 100 most expensive calls roamed from a mobile phone.

100 Most Freq Called

All Calls

This report shows the 100 most frequently called telephone numbers during the bill's timespan.

• UK Calls

This report details the 100 most frequently called UK telephone numbers excluding calls to mobiles

Countries

This report shows the 100 most frequently called countries and international mobile destinations.

Calls to Mobiles

This report details the 100 most frequently-called UK mobile phones.

• Roamed From Mobile

This report shows the 100 most frequently called, roamed, mobile handsets

100 Longest

• Calls by Duration This report shows the 100 longest calls made during the timespan of the bill.

General Reports

All Call Records

This report displays **all** calls made during the bill, to all destinations.

• Calls To Number

This report allows you to display all calls to a specified number, or numbers. If you click on the report button, the following window is displayed:

Enter Numbers for Report
вт
Please enter called number ranges below then click OK
CalledNo Load Nos
* Save Nos
Delete All
Partial numbers or phonebook names may be entered, for example 01 will find calls to all numbers beginning with 01, A02 will find calls to all numbers beginning A02
Wildcards (%) may be used when selecting by phonebook names to replace groups of characters, e.g. to select phonebook names containing John enter %John%.
Caution - When selecting by phonebook names, if wildcards are entered anywhere other than at the end of the phonebook name, BTBA will not check for duplicate selections.
Cancel OK

Enter all the numbers you wish to include in the report in the list marked "CalledNo". As detailed on the window, it is possible to use partial numbers and wildcards in your criteria. So, in the window displayed above, all numbers beginning with "02" will be included in the report. Any numbers **not** beginning with "02" will be omitted.

Phonebook entries may also be included in the search list. You may also use wildcards with phonebook entries but, unlike searching for numbers, you **must** specify the wildcard. So, for example, if you want to search for all numbers with a phonebook name starting "Accounts", you must enter "Accounts*" in the list.

If you have a list of numbers and names that you will need to use again, you can save the list in a CSV file, by clicking on "Save Nos", and specifying a location and filename. The file may be loaded at any point by clicking the "Load Nos" button, and then selecting the previously-saved file.

If you wish to delete a number from the list, left-click the grey box on the lefthand side of the row containing that number (your mouse pointer will change to a black arrow), and then press the "Delete" key. This will remove that single entry from the list.

When you have made the changes required to the list of numbers and names, click

"OK" to proceed with the report.

The numbers you have entered will be applied to the report from this point on, until you make new changes, or delete the numbers using the "Delete All" button.

Calls Not To Number

This report allows you to show all calls made that were **not** to selected numbers. It operates in a similar fashion to the "Calls To Number" report: when you click the report button, you may enter all numbers you wish to exclude from the report. These numbers may be saved and loaded in a similar fashion to that described above.

• Calls From Tel. No

This report shows all calls in the bill that were made by a specified service number.

If you click the report button, the following window is displayed:

Calls from Number	—		×
BT			
Please enter number to find			
μ			
Cancel		O	K

Enter the number you wish to show in the report and click "OK". The report will then load. It is possible to enter "partial" numbers, that is, you may enter the first digits of a number, to retrieve statistics for all service numbers beginning with the digits you have entered. For example, if you entered "118", the report would include statistics for "118000", "118500", and so on.

• Directory Enquiries

This report displays all calls to Directory Enquiry services.

Call Summary Reports

• All Calls Summary

This report summarises the calls made by the distance band of the call. For each distance band, the report displays the total number of calls, the total duration, the total cost, and the percentage of the overall call cost.

• Summary by Tel No.

This report shows, for each service number in the bill, the total calls made, the total duration in minutes, and the total cost.

• Summary by Cost

This report displays the number, duration, and cost of calls within a number of "cost bands", e.g. more than £0.20 and less than £0.50, or more than £1.00 and less than £2.00. It also shows, for each cost band, the percentage of calls that fell within that band.

• Summary by Duration

This report displays the number, duration and cost of calls within a number of duration bands, e.g. between 3 minutes and 7 minutes, or between 45 minutes and 1 hour. It also shows, for each duration band, the percentage of calls that fell within that band.

• Inter Site Analysis

This report displays statistics for calls where the call is between two numbers within your organisation, and works in conjunction with the Inter Site Management screen (see "Inter Site Management" on page 55 for details). It summarises the number, duration and cost of calls between each site. From this report it is possible to drill down to view all the calls between two chosen sites.

• Call Trend Analysis

This report shows how your call statistics have changed over time. You must have more than one bill imported for the report to run. The report displays the number, duration in minutes, and cost of calls over time, as displayed below:



As can be seen above, the report offers the facility to change the Account/Cost Centre parameter within the report itself. This means the statistics displayed in the report can be changed at will, without having to exit and set parameters on the Summary Reports screen. Please note that the parameter settings made on this screen will not affect those on the Summary Reports screen.

GPRS Summary

This report displays, for each mobile handset, the total data transmitted, and the total cost.

Report Select Panels / Telemarketing Reports

The Report Select Panels frame includes a "Telemarketing" button, to open the Telemarketing reports. Telemarketing reports show **incoming** calls, rather than outgoing. The reports included are as follows:

• Summary By Number

This report displays a summary of the telemarketing calls produced by the organisation, and shows the number of calls, the cost, discount, and discounted cost.

• Summary By No. Group

This report displays the number groups which have made telemarketing calls. E.g. numbers 08005551231 and 0800555755 would both be included in the number group "0800". For each number group, it displays the number of calls made, and the cost, discount, and discounted cost of those calls.

All Records

For each telemarketing number, on each date within the bill, this report displays the number of calls made, and the cost, discount and discounted cost associated. It also shows the total number of overall calls made.

The report also includes a graph, showing the distribution of incoming calls over the period of the bill.

• Telemarketing Trends

This report shows how Telemarketing calls have changed over the period of the bill. It displays the number and cost of Telemarketing calls. Please note that two or more bills must be imported for this report to be displayed.

Mobile Reports

• International Summary

This report shows a summary of all mobile calls to each country, detailing the date of the first and last call, the total number of calls, total duration and cost, and the percentage of the total cost.

• Hardware Details

This report shows, for each mobile handset, the number, the order number, customer reference and quantity, the unit cost, and total price.

• Management Summary

This report displays, for each handset, its phonebook name, the total cost accrued, and its activation and cessation date.

Mobile Call Category

This report displays, for each Call Class, the number of calls, their total duration and total cost.

Cost Centre Management

BT Analyst Elite provides the facility to create a structure reflecting that of your organisation, which can then be applied to bills you import, allowing you to see what charges have been applied to the various parts of your organisation, and what their usage statistics are.

Cost Centres are created in a hierarchy of up to five levels, each level being a "member" of the preceding level. So, for example, you could split your organisation into separate locations at level 1, and then into departments at level 2, specific offices at level 3, and so on. The above example could be reordered, using whatever kind of approach best suits your organisation. The Cost Centres you enter are then displayed in many of the reports, and can also be used as parameters on the reports screens, enabling you to view reports that are specific to individual parts of your organisation hierarchy.

Please note that making changes to the Cost Centre structure for one project will also change the structure for any other projects using the same Account number.

The management of Cost Centres will depend on the level set up for the Elite User Account being used, as follows:

• Level 1 Administrator level. Changes will be made to Master Cost Centre structure.

• Level 2 User manages their own Cost Centres

- Level 3 Read Only Cost Centres
- Level 4 Read Only Specified Cost Centres
- Level 5 Admin Update User Only

To make changes to your Cost Centre setup, go to the Main Menu, and click the button marked "Cost Centre Management". This will take you to the following screen:

🕡 Cost Centre Management	×
BT	Analyst Elite
Select Database ImportExample Update Cost Centres Cost Centre Utilities Edit Cost Centres Import Cost Centres from Cort Restore Cost Centre I Update Featureneet Update Featureneet Cost Centre Address Information Manage Address Import Address Inform Address Import Excel Address Import Excel	leave Tel Nos/Cct IDs mma Delimited (csv) file Details From Bill : Bill Numbers Information mation from CSV eptions Report
Help	Exit

The options available on this screen are as follows:

Update Cost Centres

Edit Cost Centres

This facility allows to add, amend, or delete your overall Cost Centre structure, and to apply that structure to the numbers within your bill. Clicking the "Edit Cost Centres" button displays the following screen:

Cost Centre Manage	ment by Telephone number/Ci	rcuit ID				- 0	x I
ВТ					А	nalyst E	lite
TelNo	CostCentre1	CostCentre2	CostCentre3	CostCentre4	CostCentre5	SourceAccount	Ad ^
0124267	London	Manufacturing				SS5054	
0124382	London	Manufacturing				SD3696	
0124440	London	Manufacturing				GB8874	
0124522	London	Manufacturing				EA9869	
0124522	London	Manufacturing				EA7133	
0124522	London	Manufacturing				EA1684	
0124522	London	Manufacturing				EA4592	
0124522	London	Manufacturing				GB8874	
0124532	London	Manufacturing				EA6293	
0124538	London	Manufacturing				EA3330	
0124538	London	Manufacturing				EA5257	
0124538	London	Manufacturing				GB8874	
0124538	London	Manufacturing				EA3846	
0124538	OFFICE	Manufacturing				GB8874	
0124538	TELEPHONY	Manufacturing				EA6094	
0124544	TELEPHONY	Manufacturing				EA9392	-
	•						
/Ref to highlight a group (Add Tel No/Ref	Find Tel No/Ref	Delete Tel No/Ref	Remov	e Cost Centre Detail	se the Shirr Frieg Whitst Selection	ig retrio
	Cost Centres Level 1	Cost Centres Level 2	Cost Centres Level 3	Cost Centres Level 4	Cost Centres Level 5		
	BT MOBILE BT SYNCORDIA CIRCUIT London OFFICE	Manufacturing Test		Just Centres Level 4			
	Add Edit Delete	Add Edit Delete	Add Edit Delete	Add Edit Delete	Add Edit Delete	1	
Save C	Changes C	ancel Changes	Save As	CSV P	rint Hel	р	Exit

The overall Cost Centre structure is controlled in the lower part of the screen, via five lists, as can be seen above. Each list contains the Cost Centres at levels one to five. You may add, edit or delete the Cost Centres at each level by clicking their respective "Add", "Edit" and "Delete" buttons.

Please note that if you wish to apply a level 2 Cost Centre to a service number, that service number must already have a level 1 Cost Centre applied. However, for any given level 2 Cost Centre, it is not necessary for the **same** level 1 Cost Centre to be applied to all service numbers.

For example, you might have service number 1234555001, with a level 1 Cost Centre of "London", and a level 2 Cost Centre of "Accounts". You might then want to apply that "Accounts" Cost Centre to the service number 12345553450. That service number must have a level 1 Cost Centre applied, but it does **not** have to be "London", it can be any of the level 1 Cost Centres you have defined.

The Cost Centres you have set up may be applied to the service numbers in the following way:

- Place your mouse pointer in the cell containing the service number you wish to allocate to a Cost Centre and left-click that row. The selected row will be highlighted.
- Assign whichever Cost Centres you wish to apply to the service number by double-clicking the Cost Centre names contained in the lists at the bottom of the screen. On clicking a Cost Centre name in a given list, that name should then appear in the grid at the top against your chosen service number, in the relevant column. I.e. if you double-click a Cost Centre in the third list, that name should then appear in the "Cost Centre Level 3" column for your chosen service number
- To assign a single Cost Centre name to multiple service numbers, you may select a range of numbers from the grid by left-clicking the first number in the range (as described above), locating the last number in the range, then holding down the shift key, and left-clicking that number. All the numbers in between should now be selected, and you may assign the Cost Centre names as above.

Where multiple service numbers must be selected, but they are not in one uninterrupted list, you may select each one by holding down the control key whilst clicking the numbers. All previously selected numbers will remain selected, and you may then allocate Cost Centre names as described above.

• When you have assigned the names required, click the "Save Changes" button. If you want to revert to the previously-saved state, and lose any changes you have made since, click the "Cancel Changes" button.

If a service number is not listed in the grid, it is possible to add new ones. Click the button marked "Add Service No/Ref", and enter the new number.

To search for a particular service number within the list, click "Find Service No/Ref", and enter the number you wish to find. If the number cannot be found, the message "Number not found" will be displayed.

If you wish to remove a Service number from the grid, select that number in the grid, and click on the "Delete Service No/Ref" button. Please note that only numbers that do **not** appear in the bill may be deleted and that after deletion, no Cost Centre details will appear in reports for that number.

If you wish to remove all the Cost Centre names for a service number, but leave the service number in the grid, select your chosen service number, and click the "Remove Cost Centre Detail" button.

It is recommended that you take a backup of your Cost Centre structure, once it has been set up. This may be done by clicking the "Save as CSV" button. This will allow you to specify a folder and filename under which the details may be saved. This file can then be imported at will, using the "Import Cost Centres from Comma Delimited (CSV) file" button on the Cost Centre Management screen.

Help on how to use the Cost Centre screen is available by clicking on the "Help" button.

Remove Cost Centres but leave Tel Nos/Cct IDs

If you wish to delete the whole Cost Centre structure for the project, click the "Remove Cost Centres but leave Tel Nos/Cct IDs" button. This will result in all Cost Centres being removed, but service numbers will remain in the project.

Please note that changes made to the Cost Centres of one project will be reflected in all projects imported using the same Account number.

Import Cost Centres from Comma Delimited (CSV) File

When a Cost Centre structure has been set up on the "Edit Cost Centres" screen, it is possible to output the structure to a CSV (Comma Separated Values) file. It is recommended that you back up your Cost Centre structure in this way whenever changes are made.

If you want to restore your Cost Centre structure from such a file, click the "Import Cost Centres from Comma Delimited (CSV) File" button. A new window will be displayed, whereupon you may then proceed using the following steps:

• Click the "Select Import File" button. A dialog box will appear allowing you to select your CSV file. Please ensure that you select a valid Elite Cost Centre CSV file. The file will then be read, and the contents displayed, as shown below:

TelNo , '00818 '0118972 '0120288 '0120288 '0120623	Tel Number Cost Centre 1 Cost Centre 2 Cost Centre 3 Cost Centre 4 Cost Centre 5	Next Previous WARNING - Files must be of a consistent format. BT One Bill files contain varying format fields. These are not suitable for import using this facility.
	CostCentres	1

You must now select what data appears in which section of the CSV file. Files
output from Analyst Elite will include a column header, making it easier to
identify the column. In the example shown, the first column is the Service
Number, so you should click the "Tel Number" button on the right. The next
column in the file will then be displayed. You must progress through the
columns in the file, identifying which columns contain which details by
clicking the relevant button.

If a column is displayed that is not required, you may click the "Next" button to go to the next column of figures. If you need to, you may also navigate backward through the columns by clicking "Previous".

- Once you have identified the necessary columns, a new button will appear, marked "Start Import". Click this button to import the content of the CSV file.
- You will receive the message "Do you want to Skip the first line because it contains header information?". As mentioned previously, any files exported from Analyst Elite will include a column header, so you should click "Yes", to prevent these column headers being imported as Cost Centre details. If no such column headers exist (for example, if you have made up your own Cost Centre file to import), click "No", and the import process will include the first row in the file.
- Analyst Elite will proceed to import the file, and will notify you if the import has been successful or not. Two buttons marked "Save Changes" and "Cancel Changes" will then appear. Changes are not made permanent unless you click the "Save Changes" button. If you wish to discard your changes, click the "Cancel Changes" button.

Restore Cost Centre Details From Bill

Clicking this button will result in the Cost Centre details within the original bill data being retrieved, and overwriting any changes made since the initial import.

Update Featurenet Bill Numbers

This facility will update the bill numbers from the Featurenet disc for the project. You will be asked to confirm that you wish to perform the update before the process begins.

Manage Address Information

As part of Cost Centre Management, Analyst Elite provides the facility to record an address for each service number. Cost Centre address details are included in the Cost Centre Hierarchy report, to be found on the Summary Reports screen.

	🔝 Address Detail Management by Service Number/Ref 🧼 — 🗆 X								
E	T						Analys	st Elite	
	TelNo	CostCentre1	CostCentre2	CostCentre3	CostCentre4	CostCentre5	SourceAccount	Address De ^	ī
	00194XXX	OFFICE					WM00194XXX	TEST	1
	01132420XXX	TELEPHONY					MY02097XXX		
	011324230XXX	OFFICE					WM35519XXX		
	01132423	TELEPHONY					MY48045XXX		
	01132449XXX	TELEPHUNY					MY46695XXX	_	
	01132455777						MT/0995XXX		
	01132463555	TELEPHONY					MT13335////		
	01132464XXX	TELEPHONY					MY77995XXX	_	
	01132504XXX	TELEPHONY					MY36155XXX		
	01132504XXX	TELEPHONY					MY10714XXX		
	01132504XXX	TELEPHONY					MY79681XXX		
	01133911XXX	TELEPHONY					MY47072XXX		
	01142720XXX	TELEPHONY					SL37215XXX		
	01142720XXX	TELEPHONY					SL28215XXX		
	01142720XXX	TELEPHONY					SL78215XXX	×	
		•						•	U.
To (high	Quickly change records - light a group of records.	Select the Service No/Ref(s)	you wish to change by clickin	g on that row(s) and then do	ouble click on the required Add	dress from the list below. Us	e the SHIFT key whilst selecting	Service No/Ref to	
		Find Tel No/R	ef	Delete Address F	or Selected Number				
					Addresses				
				TEST					
					Add Edi	it Delete			
		Deulete elitet: A deletere ès es	- In the selected Constant No.	Def Circle all all the additional					
		Double click Address to ap	ply it to selected Service No/	Ref.Single click to edit/dele	ete Address then click edit or d	lelete button.			
									_
	Sav	e Changes	Cancel (Changes	Save As C	SV	Help	Exit	

Clicking on the "Manage Address Information" button displays the following window:

This window displays each of the service numbers, the Cost Centres assigned to it, the Source Account number, and any previously-stored address details.

 Extra Cost Centre Information 	—	×
вт		
\sim		
Enter extra text for Service No. (max 50 chars)		
Enter extra text for Service No. (max 50 chars)		

To add address details to a service number, click the "Add" button. The following window will be displayed:

Type in the address you wish to use, and click "OK" to save it. Click "Cancel" to go back to the "Address Detail Management" screen without saving your changes.

The address you typed will then appear in the list at the centre of the screen. You may now apply this address to any of the service numbers in the grid at the top of the screen. To do this, click on the line in the grid showing your chosen service number, then double-click the required address. The address will then appear next to the selected service number. You may select multiple service numbers by selecting the first required number, then hold down the "shift" key, and select the last required number. All service numbers between those selected will also be highlighted, and may have a single address applied to them.

To delete an address, select the address you no longer want, and click the "Delete" button. This will remove the address from the list. Please note, that any service numbers to which this address has been assigned will have their addresses removed as well.

If you need to amend an address, click on the required address in the list, and click "Edit". The address details will then be displayed in a new window, allowing you to make your changes. Please note that when you change an address, those changes will be copied to any service numbers bearing the original address.

If you need to remove the address from service numbers, but want that address still to be available for use, select the service numbers you wish to amend, then click the "Delete address for selected number" button. To save the changes you have made, click "Save Changes". To revert to the previous saved state, click "Cancel Changes". Please note, if you cancel changes, any updates you have made since the last Save will be lost.

You may store your address information by clicking on the "Save as CSV" file. You may then specify a filename and folder into which you can save the addresses. This CSV file may then be used for mass-editing, or simply as backup. See "Import Address Information from CSV", below, for more details on importing addresses from a CSV file.

Import Address Information from CSV

If you want to restore the address information from a backup file, or you have an updated address file you wish to load (see "Manage Address Information" section on page 50) click the "Import Address Information from CSV" button.

You will be prompted to specify a valid CSV file, containing address information. If the file is valid, the following window will be displayed:

mport CSV File				
Ţ			Analys	st Elite
ct Import File; The fields found in the selecte To proceed, click on a column The chosen field will then be d	p\ExampleCostCentres.CSV d CSV file are displayed in the table below (first header within the table, and then click one of th isplayed at the top of the selected column. Onc	ten rows only). he buttons in the panel below to set the field to e all fields have been set, click the Import but	which the data should be applied. ton to import the CSV file.	
C-11	C-12	C-1	C-1 1	6
Lolumn I Service No /Def	Lolumn2	Lolumn3	Lolumn4	U
Service No/Her		LostLentre 2	LostLentre 3	U
01234222000	TELEPHONY			
01234XXX001	TELEPHUNY			
01234XXX002	TELEPHUNY			
01234XXX003	TELEPHONY		Fields contai	ned in the CSV file
101234200004	TELEPHUNY		Tields contai	incut in the coverine
101234XXX005	TELEPHUNY			
101234>>>>006	TELEPHUNY			
'01234>\$\$	TELEPHONY			
'01234XXX008	TELEPHONY			
01234 009	TELEPHONY			
Fields Service Number	Address Details			

Each column found in the CSV is displayed in a grid. The fields required for the import are shown in a frame below it (in this case, Service Number and Address Details).

To proceed, you must identify which columns in the CSV file represent the required fields. In the example above, the service number is contained in the first column – click the top of this column (marked "Column1"). This will highlight the column, as shown below:

Import CSV File				- 🗆 X
BT			Analys	st Elite
Select Import File C:\ The fields found in the self To proceed, click on a col The chosen field will then Column1 Service No/Ref 10123400000 Fields 10123400000 Fields 10123400000	Temp\ExampleCostCentres.CSV ected CSV file are displayed in the table below (first t umn header within the table, and then click one of the be displayed at the top of the selected column. Once Column2 CostCentre 1 contained in the CSV file \$HONY TELEPHONY TELEPHONY	en rows only). - buttons in the panel below to set the field to - all fields have been set, click the Import but CostCentre 2	which the data should be applied. tton to import the CSV file. Column4 CostCentre 3	Col Cos
101234004003 101234004004 101234004005 101234004006 101234004007 101234004007 101234004008 101234004008 ■ ■ ■ ■ ■ ■ ■ ■ ■ ■ ■ ■ ■ ■ ■ ■ ■ ■	TELEPHONY TELEPHONY TELEPHONY TELEPHONY TELEPHONY TELEPHONY TELEPHONY TELEPHONY			
First row contains dat.	a C First row con	tains column headers		
	lr	nport		Exit

Now click the "Service Number" button. The column title will then change to represent the change you have made, as shown below:

Import CSV File				- 🗆 ×
BT			Analys	st Elite
Select Import File C:\Tempi The fields found in the selected To proceed, click on a column h The chosen field will then be disp	ExampleCostCentres.CSV CSV file are displayed in the table below (first eader within the table, and then click one of th played at the top of the selected column. On	ten rows only), ie buttons in the panel below to set the field to e all fields have been set, click the Import but	which the data should be applied. ton to import the CSV file.	
Service Number	Column2	Column3	Column4	Col
OI 224XXX000		LostLentre 2	LostLentre 3	LOS
01234x0x000	TELEPHONY			
01234x0002	TELEPHONY			
01234>>>>003	TELEPHONY			
'01234XXX004	TELEPHONY			
'01234XXX005	TELEPHONY			
01234>>>>006	TELEPHONY			
'01234XXX007	TELEPHONY			
01234XXX008	TELEPHONY			
01234>>>>009	TELEPHONY			
•				Þ
First row contains data	ddress Details	ntains column headers		
	I	mport		Exit

Repeat this process for the remaining column (in this example, to be found in Column8).

Lastly, in this case, as can be seen, the first row contains the column headers for the data, which should not be imported. For this reason, select the option "First row contains column headers" on the right-hand side of the "Fields" box. This will omit the first row from the import.

When all necessary selections have been made, click the "Import" button. The chosen file will then be imported. Once the operation is complete, a message will be displayed telling you the number of lines imported from the file, and the number of service numbers which have had their addresses updated.

Address Import Exceptions

Whenever a bill is loaded, the service numbers associated with the account number are stored. Some service numbers will not have charges applied to them in every bill. This report displays those service numbers, along with their address details, that do not appear in the **currently loaded** project. If this is your current bill, this may be because they have ceased operation since the last bill.

Inter Site Management

BT Analyst Elite offers the facility to report on calls between different parts of your organisation. Service numbers are imported from the bill data, and you may then apply site names to each number. Reports are then available on the Itemised Reports screen that identify calls between the sites you have specified.

To change your site setup, click the "Inter Site Management" button on the main menu. The following window will be displayed:

Inter Site Management	Analyst Elite
Select Database Import Elephone Details Retrieve Calling Tel Nos From Billing Information Append Tel Nos from Comma Delimited (csv) file Run the Intersite Wizard Update Details Edit Telephone Numbers Edit Telephone Numbers	
Help	Exit

Retrieve Calling Tel Nos From Billing Information

To set up sites, it is first necessary to retrieve the service numbers from your bill. This can be done by clicking the "Retrieve Calling Tel Nos From Billing Information" button. The following window will appear:

(F) Retrieve Calling Tel Nos From Billing Information	- 🗆 X
BT	Analyst Elite
Select Details Find geographic locations and save as site names Use cost centre level 1 for site name Use cost centre level 3 for site name Use cost centre level 4 for site name Use cost centre level 5 for site name Use telephone number as site name Retrieve Data	
	Exit

The options on this screen are defined by the bill type

This is for initial setup of the site names. The names may be changed at will once the service numbers have been imported, via the "Edit Telephone Numbers" screen (please see "Edit Telephone Numbers" on page 66 for details).

Select your choice of initial site name setup, and then click the "Retrieve Data" button. Please note that is will overwrite any site names set up, if this has already been done previously. Once the import operation has completed, you may save the new setup by clicking "Save Changes", or discard them by clicking "Cancel Changes".

Append Tel Nos from Comma Delimited (csv) file

The initial setup for site management requires telephone numbers to be imported from the billing information. However, it is possible to add more telephone numbers via this facility.

When you click this button, a new window will open, prompting you to select a CSV file. Once you have selected a valid file, the columns contained in the file will be displayed as below:

Import Telephone Details from CSV	– 🗆 X
BT	Analyst Elite
Select Import File C:\Temp\ExampleCostCentres.CSV Select appropriate buttons for displayed data - click next to ignore displayed data Service No/Ref '01234XXX000 '01234XXX002 '01234XXX002 '01234XXX002 '01234XXX003 '01234XXX004 '01234XXX005 '01234XXX006 '01234XXX006 '01234XXX006 '01234XXX007	
	Exit

You must specify the location of each of the required fields, by clicking on the relevant button to the right of the list. In the example above, the first column is displayed, which is the telephone/service number, meaning you must click the "Service Number/Ref" button. If the column displayed is not required, click the "Next" button to move to the next column.

Once all necessary columns have been specified, the window will appear as below:

Import Telephone Details from CSV	– 🗆 X
BT	Analyst Elite
Select Import File C:\Data\BTBA CC.CSV	
Select appropriate buttons for displayed data - click next to ignore displayed data Tel Number Exchange Location Previous Site Name WARNING - Files must be of a consistent format, BT One Bill files contain varying format fields. These are not suitable for import using this facility.	
Start Import	
	Exit

Click on the "Start Import" button to commence the import. Once the import has completed, buttons will be displayed allowing you to save or cancel your changes.

Intersite Wizard

A setup wizard is provided to guide you through setting up Intersite reporting. On clicking the "Intersite Wizard" button the welcome screen is displayed, as below:

Step 1 - Welcome

(Intersite Wizard	—		×
(BT			
Г	- Intersite Wizard			
	Step 1 - Welcome			
	Welcome to the Intersite Wizard ! This facility will guide you through the set up for Intersite reporting.			
	Please click Next Step			
	Previous Step <<	Next S	tep>>	
			Exi	t

On clicking "Next Step", the following window is displayed:

Step 2 – Retrieve Numbers

Intersite Wizard			:	<
BT				
Choose how you want the Intersite locations to be identified from the retrieval options on the right.	Retrieval Options Find geographic locations and save as site names C Use cost centre level 1 for site name C Use cost centre level 2 for site name C Use cost centre level 3 for site name C Use cost centre level 4 for site name C Use cost centre level 5 for site name C Use cost centre level 5 for site name C Use telephone number as site name			
		Previous Step <<	Next Step >>	
			Evit	
			Exit	

This window allows you to define how your sites will be named to begin with. You can change any of the names at a later point via the "Edit Telephone Numbers" facility on the Inter Site Management screen. Once you have made your choice of retrieval option, the following window is displayed:

Step 3 – Add DDI Ranges

Intersite Wizard						_		×
ВТ								
Use this stage made to indiv	- Add DDI e to add any DDI nur ridual DDI extension	Ranges nber ranges. This wi Is. d/manage DI	ll help DI ra	you analyse the true spend	between sites where calls are			
Please click	Next Step				Previous Step <<	Next Ste	ep >>	
Progress wil	l appear here d	uring each stage	e of t	the wizard				
Tel No 000164954000 000165056000 000165056000 000165050000 0001650500000 0001650500000 0001650500000 00016505000000 00016505000000 00016505000000 0001650620000 00019000000 0019000000000 00190000000000000000000000000000000000	Exchange Location NDN-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC I FEDS	Site Name NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC I FEDS		Site Names BOLTON BOURNEMOUTH FERNDOWN LEEDS NON-GEOGRAPHIC NOTINGHAM READING READING CENTRAL SHEFFIELD				
							E	Exit

This window allows you specify a range of Direct Dial numbers. This is of particular benefit when an organisation has a range of direct dialled numbers, all billed against a single number, as there may be calls to any of the numbers within that range – these numbers would not be found within the billing information.

If you click on the "Click Here" link, the following window is displayed:

DDI range select	- 🗆 X
BT	
Select number	Select default number range
94799 1099 Exclude all numbers ending in single	Change Range End To change the default DDI range applied to a telephone number, select the telephone number in the grid then over-type the value displayed below. OK Ignore Range Click apply to update with the selected number ranges e'0'
OK	Cancel

This window allows you to assign a number range to a billed number. In the example above, looking at the line with the telephone number 9479911000, the numbers 9479911000 to 9479911099 will all be added to the site list. Therefore, any calls to these numbers will be picked up in the Intersite reports.

If they are not assigned in this fashion those calls will not be included, as they are not billed – the charges for those numbers are billed against another number.

If you wish to alter the range of numbers applied to a given service number, select that telephone number from the list, and once the "End" number has been displayed in the textbox shown, enter your required number and click "OK".

Click "Apply" to save the changes, or "Cancel" to exit back to the Intersite Wizard.

Step 4 – Add Telephone Numbers

Intersite Wizard								-		×
вт										
Intersite Wizard										
Step 4	- Add Tele	ephone Nu	ım	bers						
Use this stag these would supplier. <u>Clic</u> Please clic	ge to add any additi I be numbers not inc <u>K Here</u> to ad k Next Step	onal telephone num luded in this bill whi d more telep	bers ch for	that you would like to analy rm part of your telephony e ne numbers	yse using Ir estate i.e. li	ntersite repoi nes with ano	ting. Typi ther netwo	ork	ten >>	
						Previous 5		Mext 5	tep >>	
Progress wil	ll appear here d	uring each stag	e of	the wizard						
Tel No	Exchange Location	Site Name		Site Names						
000164954XXX	NON-GEOGRAPHIC	NON-GEOGRAPHIC		BOLTON						
000165056XXX	NON-GEOGRAPHIC	NON-GEOGRAPHIC	_	BOURNEMOUTH						
000165056XXX	NON-GEOGRAPHIC	NON-GEOGRAPHIC	_	LEEDS						
000165057XXX	NON-GEOGRAPHIC	NON-GEOGRAPHIC	-	NON-GEOGRAPHIC						
JUU165060XXX	NON-GEOGRAPHIC	NUN-GEOGRAPHIC	-	NOTTINGHAM						
00165062	NUN-GEUGRAPHIC	NUN-GEUGRAPHIC	-	READING						
JUT3UXXX	NUN-GEUGRAPHIC	NUN-GEUGRAPHIC	-	READING CENTRAL						
JU134/VVA	NON GEOGRAPHIC	NUN-GEOGRAPHIC	-	SHEFFICED						
0000000000	I CEDS	I CEDS	-							
1111147470×××	TEEDS	TEEDS								
										Еx

The telephone numbers initially added via the Intersite Wizard are those contained in the current bill. However, they may be additional numbers that should be included, for example, numbers with another network. These may be added at this stage of the wizard. If you click on the link "Click Here to add more telephone numbers", the following window is displayed:

Add telephone numbers for inter-site reports	
BT	
To add a range of telephone numbers, enter the full telephone number including STI in the range to the 'Start telephone number' box, then enter a maximum of 4 digits for number in the range to the 'To Number' box. To add just a single telephone number, enter the full telephone number including ST telephone number' box and leave the 'To number' box empty.	D code for the first number or the end of the last D code in the 'Start
Start telephone number To telephone number	
Site name to use for number range	
ОК	Cancel

To add a single number, type that number in the "Start telephone number" box, enter a site name as required in the "Site name.." box, and click "OK".

To add a range of numbers, enter a "start" number in the relevant box (e.g. "01234555000"), and then the "end" of the range in the "To.." box (e.g. "020"). The intervening numbers (01234555001 to 01234555019) will be added automatically, with the site name if you have entered one.

Once you click "OK", the next screen will be displayed:

Step 5 - Finished

					>
вт					
ntersite Wizard					
Step 5	- Finished	[
otop o	1 millionee				
Intore	sito sotup	is now co	mr	oloto and you	r changes have
inters	site setup		, int	fiele and you	r changes have
been Your setting	saved. gs can be reviewed o	n the next screen, w	/here y	ou can modify site names ar	nd make additional changes.
Please clic	ck Exit Wizard				
					Previous Step << Exit Wizard >>
Progress wi	ill appear here d	uring each stag	je of t	the wizard	
	Exchange Location	Site Name		Site Names	
[el No	and and a go bood off			BOITON	
el No 00164954XXX	NON-GEOGBAPHIC	I NON-GEOGRAPHIC		DOLIOIT	
el No 00164954XXX 00165056XXX	NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC	NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC	_	BOURNEMOUTH	
el No 00164954XXX 00165056XXX 00165056XXX	NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC	NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC		BOURNEMOUTH	
el No 00164954XXX 00165056XXX 00165056XXX 00165055XXX	NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC	NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC	-	BOURNEMOUTH FERNDOWN LEEDS	
el No 100164954XXX 100165056XXX 100165056XXX 100165057XXX 100165067XXX	NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC	NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC		BOURNEMOUTH FERNDOWN LEEDS NON-GEOGRAPHIC	
el No 00164954000 00165056000 00165056000 00165057000 001650600000 001650600000	NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC	NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC		BOURNEMOUTH FERNDOWN LEEDS NON-GEOGRAPHIC NOTTINGHAM	
Tel No 100164954000 100165056000 100165056000 100165067000 100165062000 100165062000 100130000	NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC	NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC		BOURNEMOUTH FERNDOWN LEEDS NON-GEOGRAPHIC NOTTINGHAM READING CENTRAL	
Tel No 000164954000 000165056000 000165056000 000165060000 000165062000 00130000 001300000 001300000	NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC	NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC		BOURNEMOUTH FERNDOWN LEEDS NON-GEOGRAPHIC NOTTINGHAM READING READING CENTRAL SHEFFIELD	
Tel No 000164954000 000165056600 000165057000 000165067000 000165067000 000165067000 000165067000 000165000000 001940000 001940000	NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC	NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC		BOURNEMOUTH FERNDOWN LEEDS NON-GEOGRAPHIC NOTTINGHAM READING READING CENTRAL SHEFFIELD	
Tel No 000164954000 0001650566000 0001650570000 0001650600000 0001650600000 0001650620000 0001650620000 001650620000 001650600000 001650600000 001650000000 0016500000000 001650000000000000000000000000000000000	NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC LEFENS	NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC IFENS		BOURNEMOUTH FERNDOWN LLEEDS NON-GEOGRAPHIC NOTTINGHAM READING READING CENTRAL SHEFFIELD	
Tel No 0001649540000 0001650560000 0001650550000 000165055000 0001650610000 0001650610000 0011650610000 001190000 0013000000 0013000000 00130000000 00130000000 001300000000	NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC L FEDS	NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC LEEDS		BOURNEMOUTH FERNDOWN LLEEDS NON-GEOGRAPHIC NOTTINGHAM READING READING CENTRAL SHEFFIELD	
Tel No 000164954000 000165056000 000165055000 000165057000 000165062000 000165062000 000165062000 000165062000 000165062000 001300000 001300000 001300000 001300000 001300000	NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC IFFDS	NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC I FEDS		BOURNEMOUTH FERNDOWN LLEEDS NON-GEOGRAPHIC NOTTINGHAM READING CENTRAL SHEFFIELD	

Your Intersite setup is now complete. You will then be returned to the "Edit Telephone Details" screen, where you can make any further changes required. See "Edit Telephone Details" section below for more details.

Edit Telephone Numbers

If you click the "Edit Telephone Numbers" button on the Inter Site Management screen, the following window is displayed:

Image: Step Step Step Step Step Step Step Step	Image:	nter Site details					- 0
Image: Tel No Exchange Location Site Name 000164954xxx NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC BOLTON 000165056xxx NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC BOLTON 000165056xxx NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC BOLTON 000165056xxx NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC BOLTON 000165056xxx NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC 000165052xxx NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC 000165052xxx NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC 0001940xxx NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC 001340xxx LEEDS LEEDS ILEEDS ILEEDS 011324230xxx LEEDS LEEDS ILEEDS ILEEDS 01132463xxx LEEDS	Tel No Exchange Location Site Name 0001649546xxx NON-GE OGRAPHIC NON-GE OGRAPHIC BOURNEMOUTH 000165056xxx NON-GE OGRAPHIC NON-GE OGRAPHIC BOURNEMOUTH 000165056xxx NON-GE OGRAPHIC NON-GE OGRAPHIC BOURNEMOUTH 000165050xxx NON-GE OGRAPHIC NON-GE OGRAPHIC NON-GE OGRAPHIC 000165050xxx NON-GE OGRAPHIC NON-GE OGRAPHIC NON-GE OGRAPHIC 000165050xxx NON-GE OGRAPHIC NON-GE OGRAPHIC NON-GE OGRAPHIC 001130xxx NON-GE OGRAPHIC NON-GE OGRAPHIC NON-GE OGRAPHIC 001580xxxx NON-GE OGRAPHIC NON-GE OGRAPHIC NOTHER OGRAPHIC 001580xxxx NON-GE OGRAPHIC NON-GE OGRAPHIC NOTHER OGRAPHIC 001580xxxx NON-GE OGRAPHIC NON-GE OGRAPHIC NOTHER OGRAPHIC 001580xxxxx NON-GE OGRAPHIC NON-GE OGRAPHIC NOTHER OGRAPHIC 001580xxxxx NON-GE OGRAPHIC NON-GE OGRAPHIC NOTHER OGRAPHIC 001380xxxxx NON-GE OGRAPHIC NON-GE OGRAPHIC NOTHER OGRAPHIC 01132420xxxxx LEEDS LEEDS LEEDS LEEDS <t< th=""><th>)</th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th>Analy</th><th>st Elit</th></t<>)				Analy	st Elit
OT 1324630XX LEEDS OT 1324630XX LEEDS Exchange locations are for guidance only - they are not used in reports Add Tel No Delete Selected Site/Tel No Edit Exchange Location Create DDI Ranges	OT13246300X LEEDS OT13246300X LEEDS Exchange locations are for guidance only - they are not used in reports Add Tel No Delete Selected Site/Tel No Edit Exchange Location Create DDI Ranges Cost centre details will not be affected by changes made within this facility.	Tel No 000164954000 000165056000 000165055000 000165055000 000165062000 000165062000 00130000 00130000 00130000 00132000 00132420000 01132423000 01132455000 01132455000 01132452000	Exchange Location NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC LEEDS LEEDS LEEDS LEEDS LEEDS LEEDS	Site Name NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC NON-GEOGRAPHIC LEEDS LEEDS LEEDS LEEDS LEEDS LEEDS LEEDS		Site Names BOLTON BOURNEMOUTH FERNDOWN LEEDS NON-GEOGRAPHIC NOTTINGHAM READING READING READING CENTRAL SHEFFIELD Add Edit Delete	
Add Tel No Delete Selected Site/Tel No Find Tel No Edit Exchange Location Create DDI Ranges	Exchange locations are for guidance only - they are not used in reports Add Tel No Edit Exchange Location Create DDI Ranges Cost centre details will not be affected by changes made within this facility.	01132464	LEEDS	LEEDS	-		
Edit Exchange Location Create DDI Ranges	Edit Exchange Location Create DDI Ranges Cost centre details will not be affected by changes made within this facility.	Exchange locations	are for guidance only - they Delete Sr	are not used in reports elected Site/Tel No	Find Tel No		
	Cost centre details will not be affected by changes made within this facility.	Edit Exchange Lo	ocation Crea	ate DDI Ranges			
Cost centre details will not be affected by changes made within this facility.			Cost centre details will not	be affected by changes m	ade within this facility.		
		Save Ch	anges	Cancel	Save As CSV	Help	E

The window is also displayed once the Intersite Wizard is completed. Service numbers are listed on the left-hand side. The currently available site names are displayed in the list on the right-hand side.

To add a new site name, click the "Add" button below the site name list. A new window will be displayed, allowing you to enter the new name. Once the name has been entered, it will be added to the list on the "Edit telephone details" window.

To edit a site name, select it from the list, and click the "Edit" button immediately below. A new window will be displayed, allowing you to amend the site name. Once you have made your changes, the new name will be displayed in the original list, and also assigned to any service numbers that bore the old name.

To delete a site name, select it from the list, and click "Delete". That number will be deleted from the list of site names. Any service numbers using that name will have their name removed, i.e. set to blank.

If a telephone number is missing from the list of service numbers displayed, you may add it by clicking "Add Tel No". A new window will be displayed, as shown below:

Add telephone numbers for inter-site reports	
BT	
To add a range of telephone numbers, enter the full telephone number including STD of in the range to the 'Start telephone number' box, then enter a maximum of 4 digits for number in the range to the 'To Number' box. To add just a single telephone number, enter the full telephone number including STD telephone number' box and leave the 'To number' box empty.	ode for the first number the end of the last code in the 'Start
Start telephone number To telephone number Site name to use for number range	
OK	Cancel

To add a single number, type that number in the "Start telephone number" box, enter a site name as required in the "Site name.." box, and click "OK".

To add a range of numbers, enter a "start" number in the relevant box (e.g. "01234555000"), and then the "end" of the range in the "To.." box (e.g. "020"). The intervening numbers (01234555001 to 01234555019) will be added automatically, with the site name if you have entered one.

If you wish to delete the site assigned to a telephone number, or to delete the entry for a service number itself, click the "Delete Selected Site/Tel No" button. You will then be asked:



If you want only to remove the site name from your selected telephone number, but leave the telephone number in the list, click "Yes".

If you want to delete the whole entry, for both site name **and** telephone number, click "No".

To find a telephone number within the list, click "Find Tel No", and enter the number you wish to find.

Once you have made all the amendments you require, click "Save changes" to make the changes permanent. If you want to revert to the last saved state, and lose any changes made since, click "Cancel Changes"

You may save your current Intersite setup, for backup purposes. This backup file may then be imported at any point via the "Append Tel Nos From Comma Delimited (csv) file" facility.

Create DDI Ranges

It is possible to specify a range of Direct Dial numbers, by clicking the "Create DDI Ranges" button. This is of particular benefit when an organisation has a range of direct dialled numbers, all billed against a single number, as there may be calls to any of the numbers within that range – these numbers would not be found within the billing information.

Clicking on the "Create DDI Ranges" button displays the following window:

Select number Tel No. End (947991 1099	Select default number range 100 Change Range End To change the default DDI range applied to a telephone number, select the telephone number in the grid then over-type the value displayed below.
	OK Ignore Range Click apply to update with the selected number ranges
Exclude all numbers ending in single '0'	

This window allows you to assign a number range to a billed number. In the example above, the numbers 9479911000 to 9479911099 will all be added to the site list. Therefore, any calls to these numbers will be picked up in the Intersite reports.

If they are not assigned in this fashion those calls will not be included, as they are not billed – the charges for those numbers are billed against another number.

If you wish to alter the range of numbers applied to a given service number, select that telephone number from the list, and once the "End" number has been displayed in the textbox shown, enter your required number and click "OK".

Click "Apply" to save the changes, or "Cancel" to exit back to the Edit Telephone Details screen.

Phone Book Management

Analyst Elite provides the facility to apply a name to each telephone number in the bill, both your own numbers, and those of the numbers you are calling. These numbers are stored in the "Phonebook", which can then be applied to all bills under a common account number.

The phonebook names can then be applied to many reports with Analyst Elite - in some cases instead of the actual numbers, in other cases alongside those numbers. It is possible to show the phonebook entries for calling numbers only, called numbers only, or both. If required the phonebook can be disabled so that no phonebook entries are shown.

The Phonebook can be updated when viewing reports that show Phonebook entries (see "Report Options" section on page 20). Larger updates to the Phonebook are done via the Phone Book Management screen, accessed by clicking the "Phone Book Management" button on the main screen. On clicking this button, the following window is displayed:

(#) Phone Book Management	- 🗆 ×
BT	Analyst Elite
Select Project ImportExample	
Retrieve Tel Nos From Billing Information Append Tel Nos from Comma Delimited (csv) file	
Setup DetailsEdit Phone Book	
Apply Phone Book to Reports	
The Phone Book facility allows user defined names to be applied in place of telephone numbers and can be applied to ALL Itemised Reports (excluding Telemarketing, Intersite and Trends)	
Help	Exit

Retrieve Tel Nos from Billing Information

To set up a basic Phonebook, or to reset the Phonebook back to its initial state, click the "Retrieve Tel Nos from Billing Information" button. This will display the following screen:

Retrieve Tel Nos From Billing Information	- 🗆 X
BT	Analyst Elite
Select Details Retrieve Originating Tel Nos and Called Tel Nos Retrieve Originating Tel Nos Only Retrieve Called Tel Nos Only	
Retrieve Data	Exit

Three options are provided for your Phonebook setup. You may retrieve **both** originating **and** called numbers, originating numbers only, or called telephone numbers only. Your choice here will determine which numbers are available for display on later reports. If you select "Retrieve Originating Tel Nos Only", you will only be able to apply names to numbers that are billed as originating numbers.

Make your choice as required, and then click the "Retrieve Data" button.

NB – Importing telephone numbers will overwrite any previous settings.

Once the import has finished, you may click "Save Changes" to make your import permanent, or "Cancel Changes" to cancel any changes made.

Once you have made your choices, click "Exit" to go back to the Phone Book Management screen.

Append Tel Nos from Comma Delimited (csv) file

It is possible to add to the list of telephone numbers held within the Phonebook, by importing a CSV (comma separated values) file. The CSV file must contain the telephone number, and a Phonebook name on each line, with each field being separated by a comma. For example:

01234555111, Head Office

To import the file, click the "Append Tel Nos from Comma Delimited (csv) file" button on the Phone Book Management screen. You can then specify the location of the CSV file you wish to import. The file will be checked, and then the following window will be displayed:

Import Telephone Details from CSV	– 🗆 X
BT	Analyst Elite
Select Import File C\Temp\ExampleCostCentres.CSV Select appropriate buttons for displayed data - click next to ignore displayed data Service No/Ref Next 101234XXX000 Pione Book Name 101234XXX002 Pione Book Name 101234XXX003 Use VARNING - Files must be of a consistent format. BT One Bill files contain varying format fields. These are not sublable for import using this facility.	
	Exit

You must specify the location of each of the required fields ("Use" is optional), by clicking on the relevant button to the right of the list. In the example above, the first column is displayed, which is the telephone number, meaning you must click the "Service Number/Ref" button. If the column displayed is not required, click the
"Next" button to move to the next column.

Once you have specified the required fields, a new "Start Import" button will appear. Click this button to start the import. The numbers included in your file will then be added to those held.

To save the new Phonebook settings, click "Save Changes". To discard the changes, click "Cancel Changes".

Edit Phone Book

If you click on the "Edit Phone Book" button, the following window is displayed:

Edit Phone Book Details				– 🗆 X
ВТ				Analyst Elite
TelNo Dxxx F29xx GB34579xx ima6286xx MC54407xxx SHUK3931xxx wap.o2.coxxx xxx xxx	Name	ntries and double click on a Phone Boo (s)	Phone Book Names	
	Delete selected rel Nos	Fina let NO		
Save C	Changes	Cancel	Save as CSV	Exit

Each of the telephone numbers retrieved is displayed in a list on the left-hand side of the window. The numbers are colour-coded according to whether they are an originating number, a called number, or both. Numbers that were added separately from the bill are displayed in a colour of their own.

To add a telephone number to the list, click the "Add Tel No" button. The following window will be displayed:

Add telephone numbers for Phone Book	
BT	
To add a range of telephone numbers, enter the full telephone number including STD or in the range to the 'Start telephone number' box, then enter a maximum of 4 digits for t number in the range to the 'To Number' box. To add just a single telephone number, enter the full telephone number including STD or telephone number' box and leave the 'To number' box empty.	ode for the first number he end of the last code in the 'Start
Start telephone number	
To telephone number	
Phone Book name to use for number range	
OK	Cancel

To add a single number, type that number in the "Start telephone number" box, enter a Phonebook name as required in the "Phonebook name.." box, and click "OK".

To add a range of numbers, enter a "start" number in the relevant box (e.g. "01234555000"), and then the "end" of the range in the "To.." box (e.g. "020"). The intervening numbers (01234555001 to 01234555019) will be added automatically, with the Phonebook name if you have entered one.

To delete a given Telephone number from the Phonebook, select the required phone number, and click the "Delete Selected Tel Nos". That number will then be removed from the list.

To locate a given telephone number from within the list displayed, click the "Find Tel No" button, and enter the phone number you wish to find. The number, if it exists, will then be located in the list.

When you have made the changes required, click "Save Changes" to store the changes, or "Cancel Changes" to cancel the changes, and go back to the previously stored state.

You can save the current Phonebook setup to a backup CSV file, by clicking the "Save As CSV" button. You may then specify a location and filename where the file may be saved.

Apply Phone Book to Reports

This setting allows you to define how the Phonebook will be used when viewing Analyst Elite reports.

If you click the "Apply Phone Book to Reports" button, the following options will be displayed:

	Apply Phone Book to Reports					
0	Replace Originating Nos and Called Nos with Phone Book entries					
0	Replace Originating Nos only with Phone Book entries					
0	Replace Called Nos only with Phone Book entries					
•	Phone Book not applied					

Click the option that matches how you would like phonebook entries to be applied. The options work as follows:

• Replace Originating Nos and Called Nos with Phone Book entries In reports using the phonebook, all numbers will be replaced with the names assigned to them in the Phonebook

• Replace Originating Nos only with Phone Book entries All originating numbers displayed in reports will be replaced with their assigned Phonebook names. Called numbers will be displayed as numbers

- Replace Called Nos only with Phone Book entries All Called numbers displayed in reports will be replaced with their assigned Phonebook names. Originating numbers will be displayed as numbers.
- Phonebook not applied

No phonebook entries will be used. All originating and called numbers will be listed as numbers.

Group Bill Management

This facility allows the user to add, edit or delete Group Bill names for Featurenet projects. Click the "Group Bill Management" button. The following window will be displayed:

_			-		Group Bill Names
	BilNumbe	MS	Group Bill	~	
•	TE_	116399			
_	TE_	T0099			
_	TEO	6399			
_	TEO	2399			
_	TEO	6399			
_	TEO	4399			
-	TEO	2359			
-	TEO	2209			
-	TEO	4399			
-	TEO	4399			
-	TEO	4399			
	TEO	6399			
	TEO	2399			
	TEO	6399			
	TEO	4399			
	TEO	2399			
	TE6	2399			
	TEC	0399			Add Edt Datas
_	XA3	6399			Add Edit Delete
D na mu	elete Sele e click a s mes list to dti select e nift key an	ingle bill num apply that nu d click a sec	Bill Name ber entry to enter a name or sele ame to the selected bill number(s grid, click in the namow left hand ond number to select a range.	ect one or more entries and dou } I column, then hold down the C	ble click on a Group Bill name from the Group In key and click additional entries or hold down

To create a new Group Bill Name, click "Add", and enter a new name. To edit an existing Group Bill Name, select one from the list on the right, and click "Edit". A window will then appear which will allow you to amend the name as required. To delete a name, select the desired name, and click "Delete".

To assign Bills to a chosen Group Bill Name, select the bill numbers from the left-hand list, then double-click the required name from the list of names on the right.

Mobile On-Net Management

This facility is used to identify calls between originating handsets and numbers added to this facility as On-Net. Any changes or additions made via this facility will not be shown in the current project but will apply to any subsequent imports.

On the Main Menu, click "Mobile On-Net Management". The following window will be displayed:

Mobile Import and Number Management	– 🗆 X
BT	Analyst Elite
Drone Numbers 07525528 0752528 0752528 0752529 0752529 0752529 0750267 077027 077027 077027 077027 077027 077027 077027 077027 077027 077027 077027 077	
	Exit

To add a new number, click the "Add" button. The following window will be displayed:



Type in your chosen name, and click "OK". The number entered will now appear in the list on the On-Net Management screen.

To edit an existing number, select a number and click "Edit". The number will be displayed in a textbox allowing the desired changes to be made.

To delete a number, select the chosen number, and click "Delete".

Numbers may also be imported from, or exported to, a CSV file.

Change My Password

If you wish to change the password you use to log into Analyst Elite, click the "Change My Password" button on the Main Menu. The following window will be displayed:

Change My Passwore	4 – I		×
BT			
Existing Password New Password Verify New Password			
Save		Cano	cel

Enter your existing password, then enter your chosen new password, and confirm it in the "Verify New Password" box. Then click "Save". Your password change will then be saved.

More Information

Go to <u>https://business.bt.com/billing-analyst</u> for information on how to apply for BT Billing Analyst.